
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Tuesday evening, February 23, 2010 at 7:32 
p.m. 
  
Present:  Peter A. Hamilton, Chairman; Theresa E. McNulty, Clerk; Joseph L. Miksch 
  George G. Samia, Town Administrator 

Catherine Johnson, Administrative Assistant 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Appointment 
 
Representative Allen McCarthy and Senator Thomas Kennedy were present to discuss the FY 11 
Budget outlook. 
 
Appointment 
 
Fire Chief Ryon was present to request the Board of Selectmen to vote to abate the FY 07 
ambulance balance in the amount of $58,465.72. 
 
M/McNulty, s/Miksch, a unanimous vote to abate the FY 2007 ambulance balance of $58,465.72. 
 
Action Items 
 
M/McNulty, s/Miksch, a unanimous vote, approve the minutes of the February 16, 2010 meeting. 
 
Open Forum 
 
No one present. 
 
M/McNulty, s/Miksch, a unanimous vote, nominate Peter Hamilton as the Board of Selectmen 
Representative to be a part of negotiations with the School Committee. 
 
M/McNulty, s/Miksch, motion to adjourn. 
 
VOTE: Yes – Hamilton, McNulty, Miksch; a unanimous vote in favor. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:33 p.m. 
 
 
 
___________________________Clerk  
Board of Selectmen 


